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District Court, Garfield County, Colorado  
Court Address: 109 8th Street  
   Glenwood Springs, CO 81601 
   (970) 928-3065 
   (970) 928-3067 (Facsimile) 
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DEPENDENCY AND NEGLECT CASES IN 
GARFIELD COUNTY  

Case No.    
 
 
 
Div.:          Ctm:  
 

 
CASE MANGEMENT ORDER 

 
 
 The Grand Avenue Bridge in Glenwood Springs is scheduled to be torn down on August 
14, 2017.  High levels of traffic in and out of Glenwood Springs are anticipated during the bridge 
construction time frame, which begins on August 14, 2017 and is expected to last ninety-five 
days.  
 

To accommodate the bridge construction, the Court is shifting the dependency and 
neglect docket that is currently scheduled for the first and third Wednesday of every month to the 
first and third Friday of every month.  This shift is only effective during the bridge construction 
time period.  The Court will move hearings back to the first and third Wednesday of every month 
after construction is completed.  The shift to the first and third Fridays will begin on August 18, 
2017 and continue through the end of December 2017.  Below is a table summarizing the shift in 
dates.  The currently scheduled times for the hearings will remain the same. 

 
CURRENTLY SCHEDULED DOCKET NEW DOCKET DAY 
August 16, 2017 August 18, 2017 
September 6, 2017 September 1, 2017 
September 20, 2017 September 22, 2017 
October 4, 2017 October 6, 2017 
October 18, 2017 October 20, 2017 
November 1, 2017 November 3, 2017 
November 15, 2017 November 17, 2017 
December 6, 2017 December 1, 2017 
December 20, 2017 December 15, 2017 
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The Court will allow respondent parents, respondent parent counsel, Guardian ad Litems, 
the Assistant County Attorney, caseworkers from the Department of Human Services, CASA 
volunteers, and any other party to the case to appear for court hearing via video in Rifle.  Parties 
may also continue to appear in person at the courthouse in Glenwood Springs during this time 
frame.   
 
 Magistrate Ryan and her clerk will initiate the video conference from the courtroom in 
Glenwood Springs.  Any party wishing to appear in Rifle via video is instructed to report to the 
Garfield County Courthouse located at 200 E. 18th Street, Rifle, Colorado 81650 at least 15 
minutes prior to their scheduled hearing time.  Parties needing the assistance of an interpreter 
must notify the Court in writing 14 days prior to their scheduled hearing date if they plan on 
attending in Rifle.   
 
 The video hearing will still be recorded and transcripts of the hearings will be made 
available as normal.   
 
So ordered July 18, 2017. 

         

   
      _______________________________ 
      Susan M. Ryan 

District Court Magistrate 




